 Hiawatha Park & Recreation Commission

Regular Meeting

May 11, 2010
Vice-Chairperson Bruce Henthorn called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m. in the Hiawatha Council Chambers.  Present: Deb Theis, Larry Eveland and Joe Helle Absent: Joe Helle  Guests: Dan Hoffman, Dave Haugen
Motion by Larry Eveland, second by Deb Theis, to approve the agenda.  Motion carried.
Motion by Bill Hornett, second by Larry Eveland, to approve April 6, 2010, minutes.  Motion carried.

Parks and Facilities Comprehensive Plan  - MSA
Dave Haugen went through the draft of the Comprehensive Park and Recreation Plan for the Commission to review. Chapters 1-6 of the plan giving the supporting documentation of the recommendations by MSA including Hiawatha’s existing conditions; park and open space classifications; park, open space and recreation inventory; analysis of needs and demands; and the goals and policies for the park and recreation planning. Chapter 7 included recommendations of existing and new park facilities, recreation trails, and other recommendations. Discussion included adding ball diamonds, basketball courts, soccer fields, shelters and a parking lot to Fay M. Clark Memorial Park with possibly moving the disc golf course to the newly annexed area. Commission agreed the lighting at the park should be sooner than 2016 and that a trail should be considered. Commission discussed proposing an agreement to share the trail head parking lot on Kainz Drive so that additional features can be developed to turn this into a mini-park. Lots of discussion was held on where a skate park could be located including Guthridge Park and the retention area on 12th avenue. Commission liked the idea of adding a basketball court to Tucker Park.  Commission discussed the proposed development sites for new park and recreational facilities. This would include city expansion or acquisition of land. The Commission agreed it would be a good idea to prioritize the locations that would be most valuable to acquire and then put timeline’s on the acquisition of them. Commission agreed to review the draft over the next couple weeks and report additional comments to Dave Haugen before the final report is given at the June 8th Park and Recreation Commission meeting.
BASKETBALL COURT RESURFACING

Eric Shepley from Hall and Hall Engineers has provided the Commission with options to replace our current basketball court surface.  We have $60,000 budgeted in 2010. 

Angie Cole, Park and Recreation Director noted the cracks in the courts are bad. They are up to ½” wide and the sealer is breaking up on the places it has already been sealed. But, the asphalt itself (other than the cracks) is a good surface.  Eric Shepley, Hall and Hall Engineers, has stated that the preferred sub base is concrete for the sport court surface he suggested. The reason being is that the concrete has less movement over time than asphalt. Asphalt can be used with prep work but it can become a problem. If that becomes the case the surface can be removed, sub base repaired, and the surface replaced.   Angie Cole called each contractor and their references for the sport court surfacing and found in order to do the sport court surface the cracks would have to be cleaned of dirt and weeds, filled with liquid tar, and the current lines would have to be painted over because you can see lines and cracks through the surface after applied. In addition, the contractor stated this would be a good time to completely reseal the court to get a smooth surface for the Versa court and to prolong the life of the asphalt. The references Angie Cole called for Sport Court surfacing said their courts had little fading and few weeds and very low maintenance. They would put the courts in again if they had the funds and needed additional courts. The surface Coating with Nova Sports is not coatable with acrylic so all of the sealer previously put on the courts would have to be removed so this option would be hard to install. 
Hall and Halls options included:

· Sport Court surfacing - $39,000-40,000 (note this option should include a crack sealing or 2 inch overlay)

· Surface Coating - $5,090 (does not work with acrylic)
· Complete reconstruction  -priced in 2008 

$76,787.75
Angie Cole also presented additional options including:
· seal the cracks – at $0.60 a foot, estimated 12,150 =$7,290

· 2 inch overlay of the complete court – 41’x80’  
11,400 sq feet at $1.30 a sq foot = $14,820  (quote from Pate Asphalt)

The Commission agreed that while the sport court surfacing has a great playable and visual appeal they feel that an asphalt overlay would suffice as a good basket ball court. Commission directed Angie Cole to try to secure three quotes on the 2 inch overlay of the courts. 
HIAWATHA COMMUNITY CENTER ONE-TIME USE AGREEMENT FOR NON-PROFIT ORGANIZATIONS
Angie Cole noted there are a few modifications that need to be made to the Community Center One-Time Agreement Form for Non-Profits. Changes include the policy of the agreement stated on the form and asking for the non-profit ID#.  

Motion by Deb Theis, second by Larry Eveland, to recommend to City Council to approve changing the Hiawatha Community Center One-Time Use Agreement for Non-Profit to include the policy on the form and requiring a non-profit identification number. Motion carried. 

HIRE SEASONAL STAFF

Angie Cole and Rod Jasa conducted interviews for the seasonal parks employee position. This position is responsible for a wide variety of activities relating to City parks and properties. Duties may include: cleaning and maintaining restrooms and pavilions, plant and flower maintenance, and overall clean-up of city areas. There were 48 applicants, compared to last year’s 14. Four candidates were interviewed. Angie Cole recommended hiring Taylor Glanz after receiving a clean background check and positive references. Taylor has a two-year degree in Parks and Natural Resources from Kirkwood Community College and has previously worked for North Liberty Parks seasonally. 

Motion by Larry Eveland, second by Deb Theis, to recommend to City Council to hire Taylor Glanz as a seasonal Park Employee at a rate of $8.00 per hour. Motion was approved.

Hiawatha’s Tot-lot, Playground, and Youths in Parks Programs begin June 14th. Bill Hornett and Angie Cole did interviews for the Hiawatha Tot-lot, Playground, and Youths in Parks Programs employees.   Bill Hornett and Angie Cole agreed on 2 Assistant Directors: Jesse Bullis and Anna Ronnebaum.  The Assistant Director’s wage is $8.25. They also recommended Hannah Spina, Katie Grandon, Mathew Downey, and Amanda Jacobsen for Leaders. These positions start at $7.75. These hires will be dependent on passing their background checks. 

Motion was made by Larry Eveland, second by Deb Theis to recommend City Council hire Assistant Directors: Jesse Bullis and Anna Ronnebaum at a rate of $8.25; and Leaders: Hannah Spina, Katie Grandon, Mathew Downey, and Amanda Jacobsen at a rate of $7.75for the Tot-lot, Playground, and Youths in Parks Programs. Motion carried.
THE BLUE TRUNK request for Guthridge Park use for Bixby’s Inflatable Rainforest

The Blue Trunk has requested Guthridge Park use for Bixby’s Inflatable Rainforest. Previous practice has been not to allow any organization, other than Hiawatha Lions Club, to take over any park for an event, Hiawatha City Council. Angie Cole explained this request is different because it does not consume the whole park. Commission agreed that while the event looks like a great children’s event it is not a practice that they want to see started. Angie Cole will add this previous practice to our park rules for approval next meeting. 
RECREATION UPDATE
Activity Registration Day  
Activity Registration Day was busier than it has ever been. Here is how our participant numbers look so far this year:

Blastball
191

Soccer
187

Tennis
22

Tot-Lot – no opening left, and we have started a waiting list
Playground (by session) 

37
35
36

Youths in Parks (by session)
2
3
5

We will be putting a flyer out to the schools to add to the Youths in Parks.

Registration deadline for Soccer is May 17, Blastball June 21. 

Funny Face Designs by Lori would like to set up a table to do face painting at the Concerts in the Park.  After discussion the consensus of the Commission was that they do not want concessions coming in and charging at a free event given by the City. 
PARKS REPORT
Projects: 

· Shade Panels for Guthridge Park Splash Pad – poles and shades are installed 

· New Park Signs – are in the construction process and will be installed by Wood Graphics hopefully this week. After that we will be landscaping around the signs.

· Fay M. Clark Memorial Park Pedestrian Bridge - we are doing final touches to finish Hall and Hall Engineers structural requirements and then the bridge will be installed, weather pending.
Tucker Park was struck by lightning on May 1st or 2nd. It damaged most of the electrical in the park. Our department has been working all week to get it repaired. Restrooms are now open again and we have started repairing the splash pad. This will be turned into insurance. 

Motion by Deb Theis, second by Larry Eveland, to adjourn at 8:47 p.m.   Motion carried.








Bruce Henthorn, Vice Chairperson

ATTEST:  Angela A. Cole, Park and Recreation Director
